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REMINDER:

Club presidents,
please inform your Zone Chair

and DG when you have new
members join so they

can welcome them right away.

Fellow Lions,
I hope everyone had a happy and safe Thanksgiving.

Here are some updates:
The new dates for the district convention are March
14th and 15th at Camp Dogwood and registration
forms are out. You can find a copy at the close of this
newsletter. I hope you consider coming for a magical
weekend of Lions and the Wizard of Oz.

Thanks to Past International Director Gwen White, we
now have a new guest speaker for our district
convention, Past International Director Nick Xinopolis
of Indiana.

We are seeking candidates for 2nd Vice District
Governor to run for election at the District
Convention to be held in March 2025. Please see the
flyer within this newsletter and reach out for more
information if interested.

It is imperative that club presidents notify your Zone Chair and myself, your District Governor, so that we are
aware and can welcome them immediately.

Multiple District 31, that is NC, has secured a $100,000 grant from Lions International for Western NC Disaster
Relief. If you are interested in participating in a sub-committee, please contact me for information. Updates
about the progress of the grant will be shared when available.



Pray for stamina for
Lion Karen of the

Black Mountain Lions Club
as she recovers from

heart/pacemaker surgery.

Pray for strength for Past District
Governor Ken of the Weaverville

through medical challenges.

Our original
scheduled guest
speaker for our

district convention,
International Director
Debbie recently lost
her mom to death.

Debbie also
undergoing 18 rounds
of chemotherapy for

her recently
diagnosed cancer.  

Please pray for the many unspoken requests:
those struggling with health and spirit,

for healing in coping with the aftermath of Helene,
for those who experienced great loss in the aftermath,

and more.

Pray that peace may be sprinkled into the hard moments of
our everydays and for opportunities to uplift one another.

Please submit prayer
requests to newsletter

editor, Lion Liz at
elizabethlkhart@gmail.com

Lion Heather of Black Mountain fell
and dislocated her shoulder.

Lion PCC Paulette and her husband
PDG Larry lost everything in storm.

Recently Paulette had a bad fall. She is
doing okay and is very lucky to be okay.

Please for Lion David of the Long View
Lions Club. The chemotherapy is no

longer effective for his only son who has
been fighting cancer.

Prayer Requests

Please keep Jason of the
Gastonia Lions Club in your

prayers. From the date of his
accident, he is expected to be

unable to work for seven
months until all surgeries and

recovery are complete.

Please pray for First Vice
District Govenor Eileen’s sister

who has been placed in a
Cardiac Care Unit



August 2024

July 2024
Barbara Allison- Black Mountain McCune
Carl Andersen- Black Mountain McCune

Carolyn Hughes- Black Mountain McCune
Grant Helms- Black Mountain McCune

Chuck David Jr.- Lake Lure
Christina Towery- Sherrills Ford

Gary Ridenour- Asheville Greater
Alma Bush- Black Mountain McCune

Luke Farmer- Candler
John Sutton- Candler

Lion Ethel Rhodes
July 30, 2024

1 year of service
Hendersonville Lions Club

Lion William Richard Hood Sr.
August 8, 2024

18 years of service
Rutherfordton Lions Club

October 2024

SHOUTSHOU

The Lions of Zone 5 recognize Lion Wayne for his hard work in the
Unifour Lions Children’s Sight Program, a program that originated with
his passion and vision for all children in the local area to have access to

vision screening.

The establishment of this program that now involves and a partnership
of 12 Hickory area Lions Clubs, several corporate sponsors, the farmer

worker health program of The Good Samaritan Clinic, the Essilor
Program, and the Benefield Children’s Vision Fund.

WWeeWeWWeW lleleelelcllcl ool oll oll olcoccoclcl olcllcl olcl mmomoomo eeWelcome ttoo oouurr PPRRIIDDEEto our PRIDE
Charles Vanderkolk- Weaverville
JoAnna Vanderkolk- Weaverville

September 2024

Jeff Oxendine- Long View

November 2024
Donald Hale- Andrews

Joy Lynn-Hale- Andrews
Brian Alper- Franklin
Karen Alper- Franklin

Bruce Albury- St. Stephens
Jennifer Albury- St. Stephens
Beverly Phillips- St. Stephens
Brent Phillips- St. Stephens



COME VOLUNTEER @ Camp Dogwood!
WE NEED YOU

Saturday, 6/14: EOY Celebration at Camp
Dogwood at NOON

3/14-3/15: District Convention at Camp Dogwood
Saturday, 3/22: Long View Lions Chili Cookoff

3/20-3/23: Regional Learning Leadership Institute
@ Camp Dogwood ***Contact DG Dawson if interested

Saturday 12/7: Christmas Craft Bazaar
 @ Camp Dogwood

Thursday 12/12: Rutherford College 
LC VIP Christmas Party

February

Atlantic City, New Jersey
September 18th-20th, 2025

June

April
4/3-4/9: Clean Up Week @ Camp Dogwood 
4/11-4/13: NC Lions State Convention in
Greensboro

COME VOLUNTEER! WE NEED YOU

May

“Make Your Mark” ~International President Frabricio Oliveira

Child Abuse Prevention Awareness Month

Camp Dogwood Season Begins!

With the aftermath of Hurricane Helene, the future holds unknowns. Below for your
reference are scheduled dates, hoping these may still be able to occur.

December
Sunday 12/1: Christmas Party for
Rutherford County VIPs

January

March

Saturday 12/14: Hendersonville LC
Children’s Film Festival Fundraiser

Corrected email address for Clay County
Lions’ Secretary

Saturday 1/18: Long View Lions Club Pancake
Breakfast Fundraiser

Saturday 1/18: Long View Lions Club Spaghetti
Dinner Fundraiser



9am - 3pm



Multiple District 31L Lions Roar with Relief Efforts

City and Town Infrastructure Updates
Lake Lure: -Constant efforts of cleaning up the lake of Lake Lure as many homes and buildings of Chimney Rock
got pushed into the lake during the natural disaster. There are many downed trees, damaged roads and bridges,

including major roadways.

Mills River: Many downed trees and bridges

Swannanoa: The town is still without water and many are still staying in tents.

Known Lions Structures Damaged in the Storm:
Canton Picnic Shelter at the Canton Park Recreation

Hot Springs Lions Club House

McCune Community: There are many downed trees on the walking trail and near the cottages that need to be
cleaned up.

PLEASE REPORT DAMAGE OF LIONS CLUBS STRUCUTRES AND PROPERTIES TO
DISTRICT GOVERNOR DAWSON SO THAT WE AWARE AND CAN BE OF SUPPORT TO YOU AND YOUR CLUB

We have learned of 2 more
lions in our district with
severe damage to their

homes. Please
keep them in your prayers

uildings of Chimney Rock

We have learned of 2 more
lions in our district with

keep them in your prayers
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Multiple District 31L Lions Roar with Relief Efforts

Hendersonville: -Financial assistance to relief efforts

Lake Lure: The Lake Lure is actively involved in relief efforts and will be for years to come.
-The club has been blessed with donations amounting to over $10k and counting from lions clubs located all over
the USA. The Lake Lure Lions Club is setting up a relief fund to oversee the use of these funds as they assist
their community members in rebuilding their town. The club assisted with relocation of an individual.

Long View: -Financial Assistance, supply donations and deliveries, serving meals

Mills River: 
                 -The club serves meals to 450 people a week at a local church
                 -Financial donations to Calvery Chapel Church to assist the 30 builder volunteers that say overnight.
                 -Financial donations to Mills River Elementary School
                 -Financial donation to lady that lost her apartment due to flooding.
                 -Meeting with Town Council about infrastructure repair needs.

Mount Holly: Donation of brooms for post-disaster clean-up

Rutherfordton: Financial assistance to disaster relief; volunteering through Habitat for Humanity

Sand Hill: President of the club and the Multiple District Council Chair, George, has rented a storage building as
he is serving as a staging area for relief efforts. His building is full, and he is trying to give away supplies to those
in need. Please coordinate with Lion George if you are able to assist.

Sherrills Ford: -Financial assistance, supply donations, and supply deliveries

Swannanoa Valley: The Club has assisted in volunteering in Council Chair George’s business warehouse in
Asheville, Milkco, and their relief efforts. Volunteering through local church in relief supplies distribution Assisted
with supplies and hot meals for the McCune Community -Continuing of other efforts: Fundraising for Scholarship
for Owen High School student.

Valley Springs: -Assisting with supplies needs -Assisting with cleaning, laundry, and doing dishes at local food
bank -Financial assistance for groceries

Weaverville: -Assisting a local community to getting storage for emergency supplies

Black Mountain: Meetings being held to discuss assisting 3 to 4 people who lost everything

Black Mountain McCune: Members Deniece and Elizabeth are active in relief efforts through volunteering at local
churches in supplies distribution. 

Canton: The club is assisting with transportation of relief supplies

Chase: -Volunteering through local churches serving meals, 

Etowah: -Financial assistance to the McCune Community

Gastonia: -Collection and corporate sponsorship of relief supply donations; financial donations to disaster relief

Greater Asheville: The club is staying tight knit in assisting their community and needs.                              
-Bought clothing for veteran’s who’s living quarters were flooded
-Serves meal for 225 veterans monthly
-Purchased 19 pairs of eyeglasses to assist those lost in the natural disaster
-Replenished groceries for a blind lady that were lost in the storm in addition to a couch, chair, and
phone to aid to reading her insulin pump. 

Service of Clubs:

***DISCLAIMER: THIS MAY NOT INCLUDE ALL SERVICE OF ALL CLUBS IN THE DISTRICT.
INFORMATION INCLUDED IS WHAT WAS AVAILABLE TO THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR AT

THE TIME OF THE PUBLISHING OF THE DISTRICT NEWSLETTER.***



Did you know that one of the committees as established by the Multiple District 31 constitution to be held on a
state and district level is “Boys and Girls Homes”?

This area of focus is in alignment with Lions Club’s International’s global cause of youth and this focus as
applied in the state of NC is not only to the Boys and Girls Home of NC?

Lions does have an official partnership with the Boys and Girls Home of NC but this is not the only home which
the lions of NC support. The Lions also have a Lions Cottage at the Eliada Homes for Children in Asheville.

One children’s home in NC that is in need of support in the aftermath of Hurricane Helene is Black Mountain
Home for Children, located less than 1.5 miles from our McCune Community.

Thankfully none of their kids were injured; however, a landslide destroyed four
buildings on the west side of their campus and severely damaged six more,

including our dining hall, a staff member’s home, guest cabins, and recreation
buildings.

Learn more and sign up
for their disaster clean up

efforts at the home.

www.blackmountainhome.org

Donate today.



EnvironmentDiabetes
Awareness

Disaster
Relief

Humanitarism

REMEMBER WHY
Hunger

Etowah Lions Holiday Fair was held
November 9th at our den. The weather
was perfect and we had 15 vendors in
attendance with holiday gifts ranging

from metal Santa’s to handmade wreaths
and so much more. We had a good

crowd of shoppers come through. We
sold some brooms and had a donation jar
for the Veterans Healing farm and made

over $80 for them.

The Long View Lions Club, EnChroma, and the Hickory Museum of Art have come together
to change lives of colorblind individuals. Thanks to a donation of EnChroma glasses,
colorblind correcting lenses, from EnChroma, paired with the Long View Lions Club
partnering with the Hickory Museum of Art, art patrons are able to experience the museum
in color.
The magic of color has the power to create beautiful and emotion filled moments. The first
patron to try the glasses had tears brought to her eyes and those who got to share the
moment with her. A lady and her husband were visiting Hickory for a couple days to see
what the city had to offer; they were considering moving and wanted to do some exploring.
On their 12th wedding anniversary, they came to the Hickory Museum of Art not knowing
that their lives would be changed. The patron repeatedly said that her cheeks were hurt
from smiling so much. For the first time in her life, she experienced the color red and the
diversity of green. Before trying the glasses, reds had always looked brown to her and
greens all looked the same. We hope that this couple enjoyed their stay in Hickory and the
community support that IS Hickory.
The trial EnChroma glasses remain at the museum for patrons to test as we try and find a
glasses recipient. Most recently a group of colorblind siblings tried the glasses together. It
was an especially emotional experience for the eldest who is an avid artist of her own. At
home this teen labels her paints, but for the first time she was able to truly experience
color. Since starting the glasses loan, six individuals have experienced art in color.

h d h i k

The Long View Lions in partnership of Walkin’ and Roll Activities League, Inc. and Next
Home Blue Skies are hosting a winter and coat supply drive to help local less fortunate

community members. They are collecting all season long and are distributing the items as
they come in, to local charities that work with the less fortunate. So far, have collected
over 75 items ranging from coats, sweaters, boots, and more. A special thank you to the

Valdese Club for your donations and support to our drive.

GOAL: 1 SERVICE PROJECT PER CLUB FOR EACH OF THE 8 GLOBAL CAUSES DURING THE FISCAL YEAR

Childhood
Cancer

LET’S FILL THIS PAGE UP WITH SERVICE!

YouthVision

The Valdese Lions Club sold Belk Charity
Tickets to raise funds to go back into the

community. It was a great success. They sold
100 tickets over 10 hours.

It was heartwarming to hear what the
shopping patrons shared about what the

Lions Club means to them:

I used to work at Camp Dogwood
Mom: the lions gave us eye tests this year

The Lions helped my son with glasses
You helped my mom get eye surgery

St. Stephens Lions Club ringing the
bell for the Salvation Army

The Etowah Lions Club held
a blood drive. 37 people

came and got 3 power reds
and 27 regular for a total 30

pints of blood donated.



Pie eating contest...and the winner is...
Lion Dick of the Etowah Lions Club

Proud Lions

Facility Administrator Lion Brittney
visiting with one of the residents

Kitchen Crew

Friends, Lions Family, and Fellowship
...the way of life



Not only did the residents and community
members have a BLAST at the McCune Community
hosted trick or treat event, but also a co-occurring
vision screening took place. Thirty-five individuals
were screened. Out of the referrals, two children

under the age of three years old were identified as
needing a further eye exam.

The McCune Residents and Staff would
like again to express their gratitude for
everyone who has assisted in all ways

during the aftermath of Hurricane Helene.

The residents especially enjoyed the
outdoor showers and hope to be able to
bring back the experience this upcoming

summer!



 

Long View Lions Club- 1st place entry
for club level

14 entries submitted by 
Grandview Middle School

Lincolnton Lions Club had over 50 entries from a total of 4 schools, here are their four 1st place winners from each school

 

 

 

With many school systems of the mountains effected by Hurricane Helene, a special
district art peace contest will be held. 

Projected Dates: Competition to be held in February

Winners announced: March at the District Convention

***Disclaimer: Dates may be subject to change based on the needs of the participating
schools. 

For more information: Contact DG Dawson and Peace Poster Chair Rick [contact
information in the directory]

 



Before I got started on writing this essay I looked at what AI on the computer had to say about peace. It read:
“Peace is a state of tranquility, security and harmony in absence of violence or conflict. It can a to a

relationship characterised by respect, justice and goodwill.” This is a good summation of the definition but how
can I put this into practice.

The reason I joined Lions Club was to make the world a more peaceful place. But, I knew it had to begin with me.
Respecting others was the first step. Listening to what others have to say without giving my opinion unless I am
asked for it. Giving others the dignity they deserve without judgment. This does not mean I have to change my

values or beliefs. It does mean I listen.

Next comes justice. I will weigh my options of how I want to spend my time, treasure and talents to bring justice
to others. We certainly have had many opportunities in western North Carolina the last six weeks with the rain

that Hurricane Helene brought to the area. The plight so many faced without electricity, phone or internet
service and water for days or weeks was difficult for so many people in these mountains. I saw first hand how

everyone was so willing to help their neighbors with food, clothing, cleaning products and baby things. It was a
good time to clean through the closet, chose some of the good items and put them in a bag with the size and
gender of the items on the outside of the bag. It was also a great opportunity to share some money for items

and supplies others need that we can’t provide.

Finally, goodwill. The Lions are a wonderful place to share goodwill. Having a positive attitude in all that we do.
Inviting and including others in the projects which we are involved. Giving people positive feedback on what

they have done and recognize them for their contribution.

If we concentrate our efforts on the small things the big things will happen. Our example shows where our
values are.

Remember respect, justice and goodwill towards others is the key to happiness

The winning district entry from the Lincolnton
Lions Club moving onto the

Multiple District Level of the competition.

The Lions Clubs International Foundation Melvin Jones Photo Campaign is happening now

Tag @LCIFLions and use #LCIFPride when you answer the question: Why do you support LCIF?
Don’t forget to include a photo of you doing a service project or with your MJF plaque or PMJF

pin in your post. #LCIFLions https://www.facebook.com/LCIFLions



Lions Cottage @ Boys and Girls Home of NC

Recognition of the business
owner of H. K. and Jordan

Company who did the
renovations out of his own

pocket.

Recognition of Lion Scott
Stephenson of District N of
the Fayetteville Massey Hill

Lions Club who orchestrated
and spearheaded this project.

District 31L Boys and Girls Home Chairman Brittney, represented the Lions of District L
at the ribbon cutting ceremony and official re-opening of the Lions Cottage at the
Boys and Girls Home of North Carolina.
Lion Brittney shared the precious gift that the lions and community members have
given to the eight teenage boys who call the Lions Cottage home.

Recognition of the lead
contractor on the project.

IN OTHER NEWS...
Carolyn’s Kaleidoscope Child Advocacy Center, a
program of the Boys and Girls Home of NC that started
five years ago recently celebrated national accreditation
from the National Children’s Alliance. This accreditation
will open doors for the center to receive additional
funding to serve even more children. Since starting this
program, Carolyn’s Kaleidoscope Child Advocacy Center
has served over 650 child victims of abuse.

Prior to the renovations, the boys had seen the other cottages on the
campus. They thought that they were considered the “poor” ones and felt
that their cottage was like a prison cell.
The boys were overjoyed at the reveal and are ecstatic about moving back
into the cottage. They could not stop smiling and were moved to tears. As
the lions toured the renovations as the boys explored their new home, there
were many shrills of excitement along the lines of.... ‘Guys, come here. You’ve
got to see this!’

A former resident of the home recently shared upon learning of the Lions Cottage
renovations, “That was the first cottage I stayed in when I came to the boys home, a
scary place until I got used to the regime and the way things were done on a daily
basis. Great place to grow up and learn to be a man! “



smooth rides ahead

During the month of
November, the asphalt of
Camp Dogwood Drive got

redone!





-continue to attend all NCLF &
COG meetings

-serve as district budget chair
and promotions chair

-acquire an endorsement letter from
your club

-secure nomination speech and
supporting speech

-contact PCC Martha Butler, Nominating
Chair for MD31L

-you are the district fall convention
planning chair

-attend a paid for week-long training at
LCI & the Q-center

-1st VDG’s club is responsible for district
convention hospitality room

-District Governor Elect is responsible
for state convention hospitality room

financial contributions



10th Annual District 31-L Fall convention
“Remember Why-Might as well be awesome, be a Lion”

March 14th-15th,2025

Fall Convention Registration Form

Name(s): Please Print first and last name(s) & circle title and honors that apply.

Club___________________________ District_____________________

1. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

2. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

3. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

4. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

FFN
$25 BBQ______

TTB DGB
$18 _________$35 Ribeye ______$27 Salmon______

______$27Chicken_____$24 Veggie Option______
Total________

Please Mark meal preferences for DGB above with number of each choice.
Meal descriptions for DGB: Option 1- Grilled ribeye,

Option 2- Bourbon glazed salmon
Option 3-chicken Cordon Bleu

Vegetarian Option 4- Ratatouille
All with side salad, Chef choice veggies, Cheesecake and Chocolate Dessert.

Please note any food allergies__________________________________________.
Registration Deadline: Must be postmarked on or before March 01, 2025. You will need to fill
out and send in the registration form if you are attending and wish to receive a convention
booklet and goodie bag. There will be no meal reservations without a check. Make checks for
meals payable to 2024 District 31L Fall Convention.

Mail Check and Registration form to Curtis Erickson, PDG
445 Bass Lake Drive
Pisgah Forest, NC 28768

Convention to be held at Camp Dogwood
7062 Camp Dogwood Drive Sherrills Ford,

NC 28673

For Room Reservations call April George at 828-478-2135 ext.250.by March 1,2025 for Lion’s rate!




